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SOARING TOWARDS EXCELLENCE                                                                       ̶ǗǤ ǗǚǬǛǤǪǫǨǛ ǟǤ ǢǛǗRNING. 

OFFICE HOURS 
MONDAY ͑ FRIDAY 
7:00AM ͑ 4:30PM 

(EXCEPT WEEKENDS/HOLIDAYS) 
PH: 233-5677FAX: 233-5679 

ǞǛ́ǛǟǗ ǛǢǛǣǛǤǪǗǨǯ ǩǙHOOL 
46-202 HAIKU ROAD 
KANEOHE, HI 96744 

Meetings & Minutes 
 Next Meeting: March 2017, 4:00PM 

 

Email heeiahawks@gmail.com 

for minutes. 

Last Meeting: Feb. 7, 2017, 4:00PM 
 

OLDEST & ONLY  

March 3 1  2 0 1 7  
lookout for donation letters from your grade level or service group.  

March 1 7  2 0 1 7  
Admission:  a canned good  

ONE class from kinder thru 3 rd   
And 

ONE class from 4 th  thru 6 th   
will receive a pizza party for the most canned goods  

Document s required: 
 

Birth Certificate(original, I make t he copy) 

Form 14 Healt h Record wit h current   TB and Physical wit hin t he year t he child is ent ering Kindergart en 

Proof of Residency a ut ilit y bill (elect ric, wat er or cable) t hat  services direct ly t o t he physical address or a rent al 

agreement , mort gage st at ement . 

 
A self-addressed st amped envelope (let t er size) wit h current  post age. 

http://www.heeiahawks.weebly.com/pto
mailto:heeiahawks@gmail.com


March 2017 
Monday 

7:50a-2:05p 
Tuesday 

7:50a-2:05p 
Wednesday 
7:50a-1:20p 

Thursday 
7:50a-2:05p 

Friday 
7:50a-2:05p 

  1 
Banana bread, pineapple 
chunks, juice 
 
Chicken corn scallop, 
whipped potatoes, 
corn&carrots, orange 
wedges, WG Roll 

2 
Belgian waffle, mixed fruit, 
juice 
 
Wiener in a roll, tater tots, 
garden salad, applesauce 

3 
Green eggs & ham, rice, 
applesauce, juice 
 
Braised beef, whipped 
potatoes, broccoli&carrots, 
apple wedges, biscuit 

6 
Pepperoni stick, 
applesauce, juice 
 
Potato crunch fish wedges, 
rice, baked beans, rainbow 
salad, pomegranate swirl 

7 
Turkey links, rice, peaches, 
juice 
 
Nachos, garden salad, juice 

8 
Coffee cake, ham link, 
mixed fruit, juice 
 
Breaded chicken tenders, 
rice, broccoli&carrots, 
applesauce 

9 
WG Cinnamon bun, 
pineapple chunks, juice 
 
Teri burger, potato wedges, 
lettuce&tomato, baby 
carrots, apple wedges 

10 
WG French toast, pineapple 
chunks, craisins 
 
Asian style chicken, rice, 
veggie medley, peaches, 
WG Roll 

13 
Ultra bread slice, pineapple 
chunks, juice 
 
Chicken sandwich, tater 
tots, lettuce&tomato, 
orange wedges 

14 
Pork sausage patty, rice, 
applesauce, juice 
 
Baked spaghetti, mixed 
greens, peaches, WG 
French bread 

15 
Pizza bagel, mixed fruit, 
juice 
 
Chicken & mash bowl, 
apple wedges, veggie 
medley, WG Roll 

16 
Hawaiian style sausage, 
rice, mixed fruit, juice 
 
Pepperoni pizza, garden 
salad, baby carrots, juice 

17 
Yogurt, cereal, peaches, 
juice 
 
Kalua pork w/cabbage, rice, 
lomi tomato, pineapple 
chunks 

20 
 
 
 

SPRING BREAK 

21 
 
 
 

SPRING BREAK 

22 
 
 
 

SPRING BREAK 

23 
 
 
 

SPRING BREAK 

24 
 
 
 

SPRING BREAK 

27 
 
 
 

PRINCE KUHIO DAY 

28 
Pepperoni stick, 
applesauce, juice 
 
Potato crunch fish wedges, 
rice, baked beans, rainbow 
salad, pomegranate swirl 

29 
Turkey links, rice, peaches, 
juice 
 
Nachos, garden salad, juice 

30 
WG Cinnamon bun, 
pineapple chunks, juice 
 
Breaded chicken tenders, 
rice, broccoli&carrots, 
applesauce 

31 
WG French toast, pineapple 
chunks, craisins 
 
Cheeseburger, potato 
wedges, lettuce&tomato, 
baby carrots, apple wedges 

All Menus subject to Change  
 
All Menus include 1/2 pint milk 
 
"In accordance with Federal law and U.S. Department of Agriculture policy, this institution is prohibited from discriminating on the basis of race, color, 
national origin, sex, age, or disability.  To file a complaint of discrimination, write USDA, Director, Office of Civil Rights, 1400 Independence Avenue, SW, 
Washington, D.C. 20250-9410 or call (800) 795-3272 or (202) 720-6382 (TTY). USDA is an equal opportunity provider and employer" 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Annual Notification of Privacy Rights 
Know your privacy rights as they apply to: 

1) Student record info.; 2) Directory info.; 3) Surveys & other info collection; and 4) Military recruitment info. 
For more information on your privacy rights the laws that protect them and how to exercise your rights contact your school 

administrator or visit http://bit.ly/FERPAHI.ò 

School Menu 
www.heeiahawks.weebly.com/calendar.html PRINCIPALéS MESSAGE 

Dear Families, Students and Friends of Heôeia; 

 

  

 

http://www.heeiahawks.weebly.com/calendar.html


March  2017  

Monday 
7:50a-2:05p 

Tuesday 
7:50a-2:05p 

Wednesday 
7:50a-1:20p 

Thursday 
7:50a-2:05p 

Friday 
7:50a-2:05p 

  1 
Field Trip: kindergarten, 
Living Art Marine Center 

2 

*One little word can 
light up someoneôs 
day. - Ainsley 

3 
Dr. Seuss day 

6 
Field Trip: 3rd grade 

7 

*Not all those who 
wander are lost.  
 ̈J. R. R. Tolkien 

8 

*Determination is 
the wake-up call to 
the human will.  

 ̈Anthony Robbins 

9 
Field Trip: 3rd grade 

10 

*Even the toughest 
dogs can be afraid 
of vacuums. - Anna 

13 

*Be the change 
you want to see in 
the world.  

 ̈Mahatma Gandhi 

14 

*Just be who you 
want to be, not 
what others want 
to see. - Unknown 

15 

*Every day may 
not be glorious, but 
thereôs something 
glorious in every 
day. Find the glory! 
- Caleb 

16 
Field Trip: 3rd grade 

17 
So You Think You CAN 
Dance 

20 
 
 
 

SPRING BREAK 

21 
 
 
 

SPRING BREAK 

22 
 
 
 

SPRING BREAK 

23 
 
 
 

SPRING BREAK 

24 
 
 
 

SPRING BREAK 

27 
 
 
 

PRINCE KUHIO DAY 

28 

*The things that 
make me different 
are the things that 
make me ME.  
- Piglet 

29 

*The two most 
important days in 
your life are the 
day you are born 
and the day you 
find out why. 

 ̈Mark Twain 

30 

*Strong people 
donôt put others 
down. They lift 
them up.  

 ̈Michael P. Watson 

31 
Taste of Heôeia 

     

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

School Calendar 
www.heeiahawks.weebly.com/calendar.html 

*365 days of wonder 

)ÎÆÏÒÍÁÔÉÏÎ ÁÂÏÕÔ 3ÔÏÒÍ 7ÁÔÅÒ 0ÏÌÌÕÔÉÏÎ ɉ-3ΪɊ ÃÁÎ ÂÅ ÆÏÕÎÄ ÏÎ ÏÕÒ ÓÃÈÏÏÌȭÓ ×ÅÂÓÉÔÅȡ 
www.heeiahawks.weebly.com or www.stormwaterhawaii.com 

 

ĉ±̃±Ĝ" ȠlĊƶƶŴ ȠȺɔ|±ƖȺ óƶʘ±ȉƖƌ±ƖȺ ˷ĉȠȠó˸ 

PRESDIENT: Kiani Rawlins   VICE PRESIDENT: Chloe Domingo -Sumibcay   2
nd

 VICE PRESIDENT: Dezyre 

Maunakea   SECRETARY: Kekama Hashimoto   TREASURER: Kacy Katsuda 

http://www.heeiahawks.weebly.com/calendar.html
http://www.heeiahawks.weebly.com/
http://www.stormwaterhawaii.com/


 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

REMINDERS!!! 
 

1. PLEASE call our Heôeia Office or send a note with your child(ren), if thereôs a need 

for an Off Campus release form/pass, due to Doctor & Dental appointments or other 

reasons. This allows us to help you in having your child(ren) readily waiting for you in 

the office with their belongings, and helps to alleviate confusion, mixups and the 

disruption of instructional learning. PLEASE call the Office by 8:00 am at the earliest 

and/or at least 30-45 minutes prior to your arrival. *REMEMBERéYOUôRE REQUIRED 

TO SIGN YOUR CHILD(REN) OUT AT THE OFFICE FIRST TO RECEIVE AN OFF 

CAMPUS RELEASE FORM/PASS 
 

2. When picking up your child from the Health room, a few things to remember: 

¶ You will be asked to sign out on the Health Room log book 

¶ You are required to sign your child out at the Office to receive an Off Campus 

Release pass, before taking your child(ren) 
 

     A few other reminders from the Health Room: 

¶ Please keep all phone numbers and emergency contacts for our records 

updated 

¶ PLEASE DO NOT send your child(ren) to school sick. Students with diarrhea, 

fever, throw up, fractions, serious head injuries, pink eye, unexplainable rashes, 

hacking coughs, and green and yellow mucus, are an automatic send home 

once they come to the Health Room  

¶ In case of emergency, please send extra clothing with our keikis from grades 

Preschool to the 2
nd

 grade 

¶ It is highly recommended for families to make appointments with your personal 

Physicians for flu shots, as our Flu shot clinic will not be until February 
 

3. You can still order our new Heôeia tshirt uniforms. If you need an order form, please 

see the Office. For those that have placed tshirt orders and found problems with your 

order, please call or see the Office and theyôll try to help you as best as they can. 

REMEMBERéOur students DO NOT need to order new tshirt uniforms, as our past 

Heôeia uniforms are acceptable to use throughout the school year.  
  

5. Please DO NOT park/drop off and pick up in Teacher/Faculty parking lot. Please 

use the circle for drop off and pick up and please park on the road at all times. 
 

6. NO LEFT TURNS from the circle entrance from 7:30-8:00 am and in the afternoons 

daily.  

¶ Our goal is to not only keep traffic flowing in and out of the circle onto the main road, but to also 

minimize traffic both in the circle and on the main road. PLEASE be mindful and aware of our traffic 

flow 
 

¶ If youôre using the circle for pick up, please make sure that youôre following procedures for the 

SAFETY of your child(ren). If youôre not willing or able to follow procedures, PLEASE PARK ON THE 
ROAD and pick up your children from class 

 

¶ PLEASE drive to the FARTHEST POINT in the circle. DO NOT hold up or slow the flow of traffic  
 

¶ DO NOT leave car UNATTENDED OR PARK in the circle. Please stay in the car to allow the flow of 

the circle to go smoothly. If not, please park on the main road  
 

¶ Move your car accordingly to close the gap, as cars go out of the circleéthis helps to lessen the 

traffic in the circle and on the main road.  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

¶ While in the circle, please DO NOT park too close to the car in front of you. This allows you to drive 

out of that lane as soon as your child ge ts in the car or you will be stuck      
 

¶ Once the JPOsô shift has ended and they leave the circle, please feel free to drop off, wait and or 

park in the circle or bus terminal  
 

¶ Please DO NOT block the Faculty parking lot in back in the afternoons, so that all cars coming out 

may be able to exit  
 

¶ NO PARKING IN THE BACK PARKING LOT as that is the Faculty/Employee parking lot 

 

¶ DO NOT signal for 

your children to come 
between carséFor the 

sake of safety, please 
drive up to  

Aunty Jan/ Ms Juana  

in the outer lane of 
the circle, for us to be 

able to place your 
children 

 safely in your cars. 
 

DIRECTIONS  
 

FOR AFTERSCHOOL  
 

PICK UP  
IN THE CIRCLE 

¶ As always,  
PLEASE WATCH  
Aunty Jan 
And 
Ms Juana, 
as they flag you 
down for your  
kids. 
 
DO NOT move 
your car unless you 
are indicated to do so. 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

  

7. School gets out on Mon-Fri at 2:05 pm, with the exception of Wednesday when school 

gets out at 1:20 pm. Please make arrangements to have your child(ren) picked up ON 

TIME. Please call the Office when making arrangements for your child to be picked up by 

someone else other than yourself, or if youôll be late in pick up. 

 

8. Please make sure that your childôs meal account has enough money for your child to 

make meal purchases. Notifications on negative balances will be sent out. 

 

9. School wide notices will sent out weekly in Thursday envelopes. Please read through 

all newsletters, notices, and forms to be currently updated on information you may need 

to know.  

 

10. Please keep in mind that we are a peanut free school. We have a few students in our 

school that are severely allergic to peanuts. Please be mindful when packing snacks and 

home lunches or bringing treats for class grade level celebrations.  

 

11. Please check in and sign in at the Office when coming on campus to drop off or pick 

up things for and from your child(ren). All visitors must have a pass when on campus.  

We are accepting old uniforms that are no longer being used. If 
£x~)¡x~um)urtn)}x)mxwj}n)£x~{)lqrum1{nwµ|2)xum)Qnµnrj)}|qirt 

uniforms, please see Aunty Jan/Ms Juana. Thank you to those  
that have graciously donated their 
cqrum1{nwµ|2)xum)~wrox{v|5)¡qrlq 
have also helped a lot of our 
needy families. 
MAHALO!! 

We have a lost and fou nd barrel  
  that we keep next to the custodian  

      room and workroom. There are  
                   times when lost and found  

      items are placed on the rail  
             in the main hallway,  
so that as students and  

  families are passing by, they ôll  

    claim these lost items. If your  
       child ( r en)  have items that  

 are missing or they may have  
     forgotten at school, please    
feel free to check our Lost 

and Found barrel.  

Shoeboxes for Homeless 
 

Hello everyone, 
 

We really appreciate everyone donating to such a worthy 
cause!  We collected a total of 200+ "Shoe boxes" for the 

Homeless this year. :-) We may have a good chance of placing 
this year!!! 

 

We would like to personally thank Meg Baumgardt, Lynda Lee, 
Lynda Lee's student (Haylen Antonio), Liza Galindo's student, 

Wendy Guro's students, Keri Davis, Keri Davis' students, Janice 
Ho, Janice Ho's students, Marilou Gorai's students, Liz Lee, 
Sharon Tanaka's student (Marlee Chong), John Hilley, John 

Hilley's students, Jan Plunkett, Cheyanne McGhee, Kealohilani 
Jones, Riolin Barrientos, Hayley Suliven, Luana Richter, Kiani 
Rawlins, Donovan Cross, Marshall Yi, Kekama Hashimoto, & 

the 6th Grade teachers! 
 

Thank you for your continued support, 
Lainie (& Darren) 



 

  

Our Dear Heôeia Ohana, 
 

We would like to take this time to say THANK YOU to ALL of our Heôeia Families, Faculty & 
Staff, and especially our Heôeia kids. Weôve been so overwhelmed by the love and generosity from 
EVERYONE. For the 23 years Iôve worked here, Iôve never taken for granted the trust and respect given 
to us, in caring for our kids. Throughout the years, I know Iôve been hard on our kids, but I pray that they 
will always remember that it came from a place of love and wanting them to do and be better. If weôve 
wronged you in any way, please forgive us. We will always remember you ALL in our prayers and pray 
that all that you have given to us out of your love for us, will be restored and replenished. THANK YOU 
FOR EVERYTHING! 
 

To ALL of our Heôeia Faculty & Staff: THANK YOU for your love, support, prayers, gifts, 
monetary gifts, generosity, and blessings. Iôve always loved my job, loved our school, loved our Faculty 
and Staff, and loved our Families and our kids. Although Iôm an EA, Iôm thankful for the respect that was 
always given to me, where youôve always regarded me as a fellow colleague and worker, not just an 
EA. Everything weôve ever done within the school, we did as part of our Heôeia team, with all of you and 
our kids in mind. Weôve learned so much from you throughout the years, and hope youôll always know 
that for every good thing we were able to accomplish during our years there, YOU had a part in that. 
We wonôt ever forget where we came from and all that weôve learned and gained all these years. Thank 
you also for all letters, posters, cards, gifts, videos that were made by our kids in your classrooms 
during your timeéwe will never forget them or you. We love and appreciate everything youôve done for 

us and for your love for us throughout the years. THANK YOU! WE MISS AND LOVE YOU ALL! 



  
 

To ALL of our Grandpas, Grandmas, Dads, Moms, Uncles, Aunties, and family members Iôve met 
throughout my years at Heôeia, THANK YOU! Thank you for your love and blessings upon me, my 
husband Mr. Sega, and my Sister Ms. Becca. THANK YOU for ALL the love, hugs, prayers, gifts, gift 
cards, monetary gifts, cards, letters, dinner outings, leis, meals, snacks, goodies, plants, holiday and 
special occasion gifts, text and FB messages and posts, Hawaii memorabilia, and everything youôve 
showered us with, not only on our last week there but also throughout the years weôve been there. 
We are so grateful for your love for us, and we are even more thankful for entrusting your children in our 
care. THANK YOU also for taking the time to say goodbye and send us off with your love and blessings. 
WE MISS AND LOVE YOU ALL! 
 

To ALL of our Heôeia kids: THANK YOU for your love and respect for both Mr. Sega and I. It truly 
was difficult leaving our school, knowing that we wonôt be able to see your beautiful faces everyday. Weôre 
so thankful we were able to tell you ALL how much WE LOVE YOU! We miss your hugs and hearing you 
all say, Hi Ms. Tee or Hi Mr. Segaébut above all that, WE MISS YOU ALL. No matter where you go, and 
in whatever you do, I hope youôll always remember that we BELIEVE in you ALL and that our hearts and 
prayers are with you and your families as well. We know that you are capable of doing great things. 
Remember and do the 5 Rôs.  Weôre so proud of you ALL and always want you to remember that WE 
LOVE YOU. As always, never forget that at Heôeia..WEôRE FAMILY! THANK YOU for your letters, cards, 
posters, videos, and everything you made for us. We receive them all with thankful and grateful hearts 
and appreciate the love, time and effort that it took in making them. WE LOVE AND MISS YOU ALL! 
 

To my FAMILY: THANK YOU for making us who we are today. We received so much love and 
support from our school, and itôs mainly because of GOD and because of YOU, my loving PARENTS. 
Thank you for pouring into our lives, as we have done for our kids at Heôeia and our school. We Praise 
and Thank God for everything and Thank you as well. We are an extension of you both. With all the love 
and honor that was given to us by our Heôeia Families, Faculty & Staff, and Kids, hope youôll always know 
it was because of GOD and because of YOU. WE LOVE YOU FOREVERALWAYS!  
 

Please keep in touch with us, as we would love to hear from you and to hear how all of our kids 
are doing as well. Our e mail addresses are: teetauala@yahoo.com & sega_penu@hotmail.com. Our FB 
pages are under Christina Tauala-Penu and Sega Tapuala Penu. WE LOVE YOU ALL! GOD BLESS! 
Philippians 1:3-4: I thank my God every time I remember you. In all my prayers for all of you, I always pray 
with joy.  
 
 
 

With all our love and prayers, 
     Ms. Tee & Mr. Sega 

 


